

H.E Ban Ki-moon Secretary-General United Nations New York, NY 10017 USA

Croix, June 24th, 2013

Dear Mr Ban Ki-moon,

I am pleased to confirm you that Groupe Auchan is renewing its commitment to the Global Compact for the second time.

By this letter, I would like to inform you that Groupe Auchan has chosen to communicate on its 2012 sustainable development report progress.

Through the third edition of this report, Groupe Auchan provides tangible elements of its achievements for its five core businesses. The document also reaffirms its commitment to a policy of sustainable development, active, concrete, consistent with its values and beliefs.

We are aware of the progress still to be made, and we will respond with even more voluntarism and determination to the needs of our customers, partners, and society.

Best regards.

Vianney Mulliez Chairman of the Board of Directors